
SEP 28-29, 2019 

ROSE 

(CANADA) 

MARIOTTI 
 

Born 

SEP 17, 1919 
 

HAPPY 100TH 

BIRTHDAY 

ROSE! 



SATs 5:15-5:45pm at IC 

and by appointment 

 

 

 

To our visitors... If you are just 

passing through, we are glad 

you chose to worship with us.  

If you are seeking a new church 

home, please know there is  

always room in our pews and a 

place in our hearts for you. 
 
 

 

DEVIVO CENTRE 
116 South 2nd Street 

Connellsville, PA 15425 
 

724.628.6840   (f) 724.628.0838 
 

MON-THU 8:30am-noon /1-4pm 
FRI 8:30am-1pm 

 

BRADY CENTRE 
459 Ranch Road 

Dunbar, PA 15431 
 

724.277.4236   (f) 724.277.8954 
 

MON, TUE, THU, FRI 9am-3pm 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

We work with the Holy Trinity  
Conference of Saint Vincent DePaul  
to help our neighbors in need.  

You may call them at 724.562.3341. 

 

We are grateful for the advertisers 
on pages 4 and 9, who cover the 

cost of printing our bulletins.   
 

Please frequent their businesses 

in support of them.   
 

This week‟s featured advertiser is  

BROOKS FUNERAL HOMES, INC. 

Our Faith Community consists of the Parish Families  

of Immaculate Conception, Connellsville 

(1869), Saint Aloysius Gonzaga, Dunbar 

(1874), Saint John the Evangelist,  

Connellsville (1895), and Saint Rita of 

Cascia, Connellsville (1915). 
 

We also embrace the former Parish Families of Saint Vincent de Paul, 

Leisenring (1888-2008), Sacred Heart, Dawson (1889-2007) Our Lady 

of Mount Carmel, Connellsville (1901-1913), Saint Emory, Connellsville 

(1903-1970), Holy Trinity, Connellsville (1903-2008), Saint Polycarp, 

West Leisenring (1917-1997). 

FR. BOB LUBIC 
Pastor 
thepunkpriest@gmail.com 
History, genealogy requests 
 

FR. JULIUS CAPONGPONGAN 
Parochial Vicar 
jcapongpongan@dioceseofgreensburg.org 
Hospital ministry, homebound visits 
 

FR. DANIEL CARR 
Parochial Vicar 
dcarr@dioceseofgreensburg.org 
Altar servers, wedding coordinators 

 

SR. DONNA MULLIGAN 
Director of Pastoral Ministry 
dmulligan@dioceseofgreensburg.org 
Communion to the sick/homebound 
 

MARY SAMPEY 
Director of Evangelization 
msampey@dioceseofgreensburg.org 
RCIA, Foundations of Faith, youth 
ministry, sacramental prep 
 

MOLLI VASSAR 
RCIA Coordinator, Spiritual Counseling 
mvassar@dioceseofgreensburg.org 
 

LOU ANN LAUFFER 
Business Manager, Connellsville 
llauffer@dioceseofgreensburg.org 
Connellsville general parish business,  
cemetery lots/deeds 

SUSAN DUNKARD 
Business Manager, Dunbar 
sdunkard@dioceseofgreensburg.org 
Dunbar general parish business  
 

LISA ANDURSKY 
Administrative Assistant 
landursky@dioceseofgreensburg.org 
Connellsville baptism, marriage, 
Mass scheduling 
 

KAREN TWEARDY 
Parish Secretary, Connellsville 
ktweardy@dioceseofgreensburg.org 
Bulletin (deadline MON at noon), 
envelopes, membership 
 

TINA MAHALLICK 
Parish Secretary, Dunbar 
tmahallick@dioceseofgreensburg.org 
Dunbar Mass scheduling  
 

DAVID HERTZNELL 
Maintenance, Connellsville 
dhertznell@dioceseofgreensburg.org 
 

DAVID BALLARD 
Maintenance/Cemetery Care, Dunbar 
dballard@dioceseofgreensburg.org 
 

DAVID PANZELLA 
Cemetery Care, Connellsville/Dawson  
724.323.5365 

OUR STAFF - WHO WE ARE AND WHAT WE DO 



26th Sunday in 

SEP 29, 2019 

 
 
 
 
 

Amos 6:1a, 4-7    RICH AND POOR 
 

The gap between rich and poor  

is uncomfortably large. If you can 

read, you already have advantages 

over many other people in the 

world. If you worship in a church 

building and have printed copies  

of bulletins and worship aids, you 
have resources far beyond those 

of many others. 
 

Most people are unaware of their 

privileges. They do not live in the 

squalor of poverty. They forget it 

is there, except in photographs 

and letters of appeal. They see  

the gap between themselves and 

those who are richer, but they 

ignore the gap between them-
selves and the poor. 
 

The prophet Amos had no pa-

tience with the rich. They lived a 

comfortable life: They lay on beds 

of ivory. They ate meat. They played 

music. They drank wine by the bowl-

ful. They anointed themselves with 

the best oils and perfumes. They 

had it all and used it all. They showed 

little concern for the poor. 
 

Amos could envision another society, 

a society in which the rich shared. 

Those with more resources have 

more responsibility to help those 

who have less. 
 

The rich who thought they had it all 

lost it all in the exile. When Jeru-

salem was taken into captivity,  

invaders took interest in the booty 

of the rich. The poor had nothing. 

They had nothing to lose. But the 

rich lost it all. 
 

Our possessions hold us captive 

to our desires, to our fears, and 

to ourselves. Freedom is in giving, 

not in possessing. 
 

Written by Paul Turner. Copyright © 2009, 
Resource Publications, Inc., 888-273-7782, 

www.rpinet.com. All rights reserved. Reprinted 

with permission from Lectionary Bulletin Inserts, 

Year C: First and Second Readings. 

 
 

SAT-SUN, SEP 21-22, 2019 
STEWARDSHIP OF TREASURE 

 

 

IMMACULATE CONCEPTION 

Adult ·························· $5,055.00 

Loose ····························· 206.35 

Maintenance ······················ 55.00 

Total: ······················· $5,316.35 
 

Cemetery ························ $45.00 

Accent ·························· $101.00 

Seminary/Clergy················· $47.00 

♦♦♦♦♦♦ 
ST. ALOYSIUS 

Adult ·························· $4,183.00 

Loose ····························· 163.00 

Children/Young Adults ·········· 25.00 

Parish Improvements ············ 15.00 

Total: ······················· $4,386.00 

♦♦♦♦♦♦ 
ST. JOHN 

Adult ·························· $2,390.00 

Loose ····························· 292.00 

Maintenance ······················ 10.00 

Total: ······················· $2,692.00 
 

Cemetery ·······················  $12.00 

Accent ···························· $45.00 

Seminary/Clergy················· $20.00 

♦♦♦♦♦♦ 
ST. RITA 

Adult ·························· $3,192.00 

Loose ····························· 425.00 

Maintenance ······················ 15.00 

Total: ······················· $3,632.00 
 

Cemetery ························ $25.00 

Accent ···························· $47.00 

Seminary/Clergy················· $80.00 

SCRIPTURE READINGS FOR THIS WEEK: 

MON: Zec 8:1-8; Ps 102:16-21, 29, 22-23; Lk 9:46-50 
 

TUE: Zec 8:20-23; Ps 87:1b-7; Lk 9:51-56 
 

WED: Neh 2:1-8; Ps 137:1-6, 10-11; Mt 18:1-5, 10 
 

THU: Neh 8:1-4a, 5-6, 7b-12; Ps 19:8-11; Lk 10:1-12 
 

FRI: Bar 1:15-22; Ps 79:1b-5, 8-9; Lk 10:13-16 
 

SAT: Bar 4:5-12, 27-29; Ps 69:33-37; Lk 10:17-24 
 

SUN: Hb 1:2-3; 2:2-4; Ps 95:1-2, 6-9; 2 Tm 1:6-8, 13-14; Lk 17:5-10 

THIS WEEKEND, a representative of the BETHLEHEM CHRISTIAN 
FAMILIES will visit St Aloysius, speaking about the Christian 
situation in the Holy Land and selling Crucifixes, religious art 
work, and rosaries - all made of olive wood native to Israel 
and Bethlehem - to help the poor and needy families in the 
Holy Land and the Middle East.  

 

THE SEMINARIAN/CLERGY FORMATION COLLECTION 
WILL BE TAKEN UP THIS WEEKEND.   

Bishop Malesic has scheduled a 
special collection for Disaster 
Relief/Humanitarian Support  

to help victims of Hurricane Dorian.   
 

The collection will be taken up at St. Al 
on the weekend of OCT 5-6.   
 

The collection will be taken up on the 
weekend of OCT 12-13 in the three 
Connellsville churches. 
 

Ushers, please be prepared 

for this second collection. 



at home 

KEIRSTEN ANDOLINO - UNDER THE SEA 
REGINA HUGHES - SHIPS 
PAM LOWE - BIRTHDAY 
MARY MARRA - PUMPKIN/FALL 
TAMMY NEDROW - AFTERNOON TEA PARTY 
JOY WALLACE - ST. PATRICK’S DAY 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Tom Severin’s Bible study on Job 
will continue on WED, OCT 2 in  
IC’s Sciberras Hall, 6:30-8pm. 

St. Rita Christian Mothers will meet 
on FRI, OCT 4 at 6pm in Bucci Hall. 
They will attend the 4pm Mass at 
St. Rita on SAT, OCT 5, as a group. 

 

Our Lady, Queen of 
the Yough Catholic 
Community Children's 
Choir will begin its 
8th season with a 

rehearsal on SAT, OCT 5 at 11am  
in the choir loft of IC Church.  
Children in grades 3-6 in all 4  

parishes are eligible to join. In ad-

dition, junior/senior high students 

are invited to serve as leaders and 

cantors for the Children‟s Choir.  

Please note that the location has changed 
from the social hall to the choir loft.   
For more info, call Bob Broderick,  

director, at 628-9114. 
 

IC Holy Name will hold a Pancake, 
Buckwheat and Sausage Breakfast 
on SUN, OCT 6 in Sciberras Hall, 
from 7:30-11:30am.  Adults $5.50,  

children 9 and under $3. 
 

St. Aloysius Families in Faith Group 
will have a brief meeting on SUN, 
OCT 6 immediately after 9am Mass. 
 

IC Holy Name will meet on MON, 
OCT 7 in Sciberras Hall, at 7pm.   
All men are welcome.  Come and 

have some pizza and drinks with us 

after the meeting. 
 

St. John Fundraising Committee will 
be making pirohi on TUEs, OCT 8, 
15, 22 and 29 at 8:30am in Mora-
vek Hall for their upcoming sale. 
Any help would be greatly appreci-

ated, whether it be volunteering 

your time or making a monetary 

donation to help defray food costs.  

Cash or checks (payable to St. John 
Church and marked St. John Fund-

raising donation) may be placed in 

the collection basket or dropped 

off at the DeVivo Centre.  
 

The IC 150th Anniversary Classic 
and Antique Car and Vendor Show 
will be held SAT, OCT 12 in their 
Festival Building parking lot - cars 
noon-4, vendors 9am-2pm.  All cars  

must pre-register.  Call Ron at  

880-1761 or John at 875-4717 for 

registration forms and details. 
 

Molli’s Bible study on the Gospel of 
John continues at St. Al on FRIs 
after 8:30am Mass.   
 

St. Al’s Calendar Party on SUN, OCT 13 
at 1pm is a great time for an after-
noon of adult fellowship and fun. 

 

Hostesses and their special table 

themes will be: 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Advance tickets are $15.  To reserve 
a seat, see/contact one of these ladies, 

or call Kathy Andolino at 710-7540.  

Seats are going fast!  Doors open 

at 12:30pm.   Auction chances (26 for 

$10) and 50/50 chances (7 for $5 and 

20 for $10) will be sold after Masses, 

the 2 weekends prior to the party 

- OCT 5/6 and OCT 12. 
 

St. John’s 125th Anniversary Silent 
Festival continues through SUN, OCT 27.   
Please be sure to drop 

your donation/pledge 

in the collection bas-

ket, or at the DeVivo 

Centre.  Pledges made 

by OCT 27 may be paid 

off through DEC 31. 
 

Special thanks to all those who have 
already supported this endeavor. 

 

St. John’s chicken 
dinner is THIS SUN, 
SEP 29, 12:30pm ‘til 
sold out.  Cost is $10,  
$5 for kids under 12.   

Congratulations to 

GREG & LEIGH ANN LINCOLN, 

on the validation of their marriage 

at IC on SEP 18 

A note to St. Al parishioners:  Effective immediately, all SVDP donations 
will be processed directly through the St. Vincent DePaul Society.  
Please make checks payable to St. Vincent DePaul, NOT to St. Aloysius.  

Pet Blessing, FRI, OCT 4, 
at the St. Rita Grotto 
at 12 noon, and 
again at the St. Al 
Padre Pio Shrine at 
St Aloysoius at 6pm. 
All pets and their masters are 

welcome for this special blessing 

in honor of St. Francis of Assisi. 



Congratulations to 

JENNA FRONZAGLIO & ANDREW PLATEK, 

married SEP 21 at IC. 

 

to put YOUR ad in IC’s 
150th Anniversary Com-
memorative Book.  You  

can do a patron ad for  

just $25, or something 

more, up to a full page 

for $175. Design your  

 

own ad or have Stefano‟s Printing design something 

for you for an additional $25.  Call the DeVivo 

Centre at 628-6840 with any questions, or email 

Stefano‟s at IC Ads@StefanosPrinting.com..   
 

Every ad helps reduce YOUR cost to purchase this keepsake 
book. 

What are we doing in RCIA?  Right now, we’re doing 
a lot of eating … and sharing stories - our own 
and each other’s.   

RCIA is for those who: 

 Have never been baptized 

Have been baptized in another Christian faith,  

  but would now like to become Catholic 

Were baptized as a Catholic but never received their own  

 sacraments of Reconciliation, Confirmation and First Eucharist. 
 

If one of these sounds like YOU or someone you know, have them 

give Mary Sampey a call at 628-6840. 

RCIA Inquiry meets every THU evening at 6:30pm in IC’s Sciberras Hall. 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Nar-Anon will meet on WED, OCT 2 
in St. John’s Moravek Hall, 7-8pm. 
 

Conn-Area Catholic is hosting Fayette 
County’s own JASON KENDALL and his 
band at the Connellsville Twp. Fire 
Hall on SAT, OCT 5.  Doors open at 
6pm/show at 7pm. Tickets are on  

sale at the Conn-Area office for  

$15.  Tickets sold in groups of 8 or 

more receive reserved seating.  

This is an „over 21‟ event.  Cash 

bar, raffles, and refreshments and 

sandwiches sold à la carte.  Get 

your tickets NOW as seating is 

limited.  (Tickets will be sold at the 

door if still available.) Call the 

school at 628-5090 for more info.  

St. John Preschool (Scottdale) will 
host a Rummage Sale on SAT, OCT 12 
from 8am-2pm. Please call 887-6321  

with any questions.    
 
 

Bishop Malesic will 
lead the annual 
Rosary Rally on 
SAT, OCT 12 in St. 
Joseph Chapel at the Christ Our 
Shepherd Center. The day includes 

9am Mass, adoration and the sacra-

ment of reconciliation after Mass, 

and recitation of the Scriptural  

rosary at 11am.  
 

 

Visitation (Mt. Pleasant) Christian 
Mothers will hold a rummage sale 
in their community center on THU, 
OCT 10, 6-8pm, FRI, OCT 11, 9am-8pm 
and SAT, OCT 12, 9-11am.  
 

To order your Visitation of the Blessed 
Virgin Mary Parish 125th Anniversary 
Cookbook filled with 500 favorite 
recipes, Slovak and local traditions, 
and the history of the parish for 
just $20, call the Visitation office at 
547-1911. For mail orders, send a  

check/money order for $20 plus $5 

S&H to: Visitation Christian Moth-

ers, Visitation  Church,  740 W Wal-

nut Street, Mount Pleasant, PA 

15666. 
 
 

St. Pius Christian Mothers of Mt. 
Pleasant are sponsoring a cash Bingo 
on SUN, OCT 27,  Doors open at 
noon. Early birds start at 1:45pm.  
Tickets are $25 and include an Italian 

lunch. For more information, call 

547-5269, 331-2546 or 547-1911. 

 

Notes to Fr. Bob can be sent to: 
Diocese of Greensburg 

Fr. Bob Lubic 
723 East Pittsburgh Street 
Greensburg  PA 15601 

 

Due to scheduling reasons, items for 
the OCT 12-13 bulletin 
must be received by 
WED, OCT 2. 
Thanks! Karen 



It takes a village, and the body of Christ 
in the Our Lady, Queen of the Yough 
Catholic Community has stepped up BIG 
TIME in support of our Youth Ministry 
program!  Here are just SOME of the 
ways that the Holy Spirit is working…. 
      

Five years ago, we had an average 

of 3-5 kids at Senior Youth Group 

and about 15 kids attend the Junior 

High Youth Group.  We prayed, 

poured our hearts and souls into 

forming relationships, prayed more,  

educated ourselves on what our 

young people needed…and kept 

praying.   
      

Five years later and here we are: 

70 young people desiring to have  

a relationship with Jesus Christ  

and His Church!  God has obviously 

heard our prayers.  With larger 

numbers, we quickly realized that 

we now had a small space, a small 

budget, and a small group of adults 

to lead them!   
      

Trusting that God would provide 

since HE has called these young 

people to us, we began to reach 

out to others in various ways ex-

pressing our needs.  Our community 

of faith not only responded, but 

exceeded our wildest expectations! 
   
 

Saint Rita‟s Christian Mothers have 

consistently donated food to feed 

our hungry youth.  Saint Rita‟s 

Christian Mothers and Saint Rita‟s 

Holy Name have also donated mon-

etarily to our Youth Ministry Pro-

gram in the past.  Typically, they reach 

out to US saying, “Whatever you need!”  

Thank you for encouraging us.   

Immaculate Conception Holy Name 

and Immaculate Conception Chris-

tian Mothers have also donated 

monetarily to our Youth Ministry 

Program in the past.  Immaculate 

Conception has offered to plan a 

Youth Night in November in cele-

bration of their 150th anniversary 

year.  Because of their help, we will 

be able to provide a fun event that 

otherwise would not have been 

possible.  Thank you for your sup-

port.   
 
 

Saint John‟s utilizes our youth quite 

often, involving them in various 

service projects and volunteer op-

portunities within the parish.  These 

parishioners serve as mentors and 

role models for our young Church.  

They allow our youth to be active 

participants; giving them confidence 

to lead!  
 

 

Saint Aloysius has also donated food 
for our youth quite often in the 

past.  Although we have only been 

partnered with them for 2 short 

catechetical years, they have taken 

quite an active role in assuring that 

the youth from their parish are ac-

tive in our Youth Ministry program.  

We have quite a few youth from 

Saint Aloysius who have enjoyed 

becoming part of our group.   
 
 

The former CAPS building is getting 

a huge facelift with your support!  

This building is the ideal location 

for our ever growing number of 

youth.  Currently a new roof is  

being installed.  Next up is remodel-

ing the bathrooms.   
  
 

Above and beyond our parishes as 

a whole, COUNTLESS parishioners 

and parents from all four of our 

churches have stepped up in various 

ways.  Whether it is praying for 

our youth and adult leaders, mak-

ing or donating food, volunteering 

to teach our young people life skills, 

cleaning our classrooms, joining 

our team of adults in leading our 

sessions, or donating monetarily; 

we have been overwhelmed with 

support and encouragement!  YOU 

are a HUGE part of the reason that 

this ministry is flourishing!  YOU 

are energizing us to keep moving and 

pushing forward.  YOU are loving 

our young Church, and we are so 

incredibly grateful to you all.  Thank 

you for all you do to create young 

disciples on FIRE with His love.   
 
 

Christ‟s peace  

and our Mother Mary‟s love, 

Mary Sampey  

This year, we‟ll be teaching our youth 

various life skills.  Saint Rita's parish-

ioner Chuck Riser was good enough 

to come show our Senior Youth Group 

how to change a tire.  If YOU have a 

skill that you‟d like to pass on to our 

youth, please contact Mary at the 

DeVivo Centre at 628-6840.  



 

MASS SCHEDULE & INTENTIONS 
 

MON,  SEP 30 ST. JEROME, PRIEST, DR. OF THE CHURCH  

 8:00am St. Rita James Sperry (Wife, Evelyn Sperry) 

 8:30am St. Al Jim DeMarco (Joe & Theresa Mohar)  

 

TUE, OCT 1 ST. THÈRÉSE OF THE CHILD JESUS, VIRGIN, DR. OF THE CHURCH 

 8:00am St. John Mary Ann Lessick (Mary Shubert) 

 8:30am St. Al Sturge Hughes (Wife, Regina)  

 

WED, OCT 2 HOLY GUARDIAN ANGELS  

 8:00am St. Rita George, Helen & Leonard Liptock (The Misconin &  

   Sheehan Families)  

 8:30am St. Rita Adoration until 4:30pm  

 

THU, OCT 3 WEEKDAY  

 8:00am IC Anna Mary Canada (Gene Brady) 

 8:00am St. Al Prayers for Priests & Padre Pio Devotions 

 8:30am St. Al John “Jack” W. Taylor, Jr. (Wife & Sons)  

 

FRI, OCT 4 ST. FRANCIS OF ASSISI  

 8:00am St. Rita Anna Palladino & Paul Palladino (Lynne DeCarlo) 

 8:15am St. Al Divine Mercy Chaplet 

 8:30am St. Al Catherine Lizza (Kenny & Chris VanSickle & Son, Kenny) 
  

SAT, OCT 5 BL. FRANCIS XAVIER SEELOS, PRIEST  

 11:30am St. John Confession 

 11:30am St. Rita Wedding of Jenna Garletts & Tony Marciante 

 1:30pm IC Wedding of Maria Stuvek & Ryan Christopher 

 2:30pm St. Al Wedding of Kelsie Seman & Jessie Swink  

   VIGIL  

 4:00pm St. Rita Norma Brooks (Rick & Janine Brooks)  

 5:00pm St. Al Dolores Klotz (Michael & Helen Klotz & Family) 

 6:00pm IC Joseph Balaban, Sr. (Wife, Children & Families)  

 

SUN, OCT 6 27TH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME  

 8:00am  St. Rita Pro Populo 

 9:00am St. Al Rose Novak (Bill & Chrissy Vaslavsky) 

 9:30am IC Smythe, Davare & Ross Families (Tina, Kathy & Michael) 

 11:30am St. John Janet M. Goretsky (Mother, Sister, Brothers & Family) 

MINISTRY SCHEDULE - OCT 5  MINISTRY SCHEDULE - OCT 6 

 SR-4PM ST. AL-5PM IC-6PM  ST. RITA-8AM ST. AL-9AM IC-9:30AM ST. JOHN-11:30AM 

ACOLYTES/ K Callahan C Tabaj M Pascoe  D Long J Hustosky  G Schradel K Yoders 

SERVERS K Callahan O Tabaj A Lincoln  J Long A Mongell G Zavatchan K Burncheck 

EXTRAORDINARY T Bohinski K Andolino P Calinao  N Stasia J Grover J Miller J Kosinski 

MINISTERS J Rittenhouse M Vinoverski P Daniels  L Lauffer J Goodwin B Molitor J Speeney 

 L Sparks S Lincoln D Calinao  D Gephart T Grover E Loyal L Martin 

CROSS BEARERS A Geary  W Trimbath E Pleva  A Long F Vinoverski A Zavatchan N Gaudiello 

LECTORS B Sheehan V McDowell D Mulligan  E Long D Pierce C Hartz T Severin 

ROSARY  Volunteer    C Johnston   

the repose of the souls 

of REBECCA AMBRISCO, 

NADA BOTTOMLEY 

(Mother of Connie Kaylor) and 

ALVERA LONG, who died recently.  

May their souls and the souls of 

the faithful departed, through the 

mercy of God, rest in eternal peace.  

 

Please remember JOAN EMANUEL, the 

newest addition to our prayer list. 

A Dedication Recital for IC’s new  
3-manual Walker organ will be 
presented on SUN NOV 17 at 3pm, 
as part of the parish’s 150th 
Anniversary celebration.  Bishop  

Malesic blessed the organ SEP 8 

prior to IC‟s Anniversary Mass, 

when the organ made its liturgical 

debut. The Dedication Recital will 

be presented by J. Christopher 

Pardini, director of music and 

liturgy and organist at Blessed 

Sacrament Cathedral, Greensburg. 

 

MINISTERS:  Please call/email 
Chris Sparks with any dates you 

are UNable to serve in NOV. 
628-7510 or 

crsparks1@zoominternet.net 



I find it funny 
how easily  
misquotes can 
happen.  For 
example, did 
you know that 
Darth Vader 
doesn‟t actually 
say “Luke, I am 
your father”?  
He actually  
says “No, I am 

your father.”  Don‟t believe me?  
It‟s true. 
 

I‟m here to talk about another  
misquote.  St. Paul in his letter to 
Timothy is quoted as saying money 
is the root of all evil.  But this is  
actually not what he says.  He says, 
the love of money is the root of all  
evil (1 Tm 6:10).  This makes sense 
because we know that, when used 
well, money can be a source of 
goodness and a genuine expression 
for love of neighbor. 
 

I am about to break one of the 
rules of pastorship in deciding to 
talk about money here.  In the  
Official Handbook for Pastors that 
I oddly found under my pillow the 
morning after being named admin-
istrator, Rule #62 states: Thou  
shalt not speaketh about money in 
thine second bulletin column.  But  
we have a number of special collec-
tions coming up whose causes are 
near and dear to my heart so I feel 
inspired to break the rules and just 
go for it.  I want you to know 
where your money is going so that 
you can be confident that your giv-
ing is a source of goodness. 
 

CLERGY AND SEMINARIAN ASSISTANCE 
It‟s hard to believe that just seven 
years ago, I embarked on my first 
journey up to Erie, PA preparing  
to enter St. Mark Seminary for the 
first time.  The last seven years have 
certainly flown by, and I‟m so 
grateful for the opportunity and 
environment I had to grow closer 

to God, learn about His Church, 
and prepare for ministry.  But that 
experience of education and for-
mation is expensive.  I would not be 
here as prepared as I am to be ad-
ministrator without what I received.  
The money in this collection also 
goes to support our foreign priest 
program (without which we would 
not have Fr. Julius and his brother 
foreign priests to help us!)  With-
out this fund we cannot properly 
support our clergy and without our 
clergy we will struggle to ensure 
that everyone has access to God‟s 
sacramental grace when they need it. 
 

BTW, you may have gotten multiple 
envelopes for this one – one in the 
mail and one in your packet.  It 
doesn‟t matter which one you use 
– it will all go to the same place. 
 

ST. VINCENT DE PAUL 
Last week I attended our local 
weekly St. Vincent de Paul meeting, 
where our faithful ministerial team 
assessed and discussed anyone and 
everyone who called or came to us 
for assistance.  I am impressed with 
their dedication to helping the poor 
in our area the right way.  Chris-
tian charity goes beyond simply 
throwing money at someone to 
solve their problem or make them 
go away.  Our team does it the 
right way – they truly care about 
people who come; they take the 
time to get to know the situation; 
they work with them despite the 
difficulties involved; and they do 
their best to detect scams so that 
the money entrusted to them does 
not go to waste.  Jesus says “You 
will always have the poor.”  There-
fore, we must always be ready to 
help and this wonderful ministry 
ensures that we are.  If you know 
anyone who needs assistance, have 
them call 562-3341 and if you‟re 
interested in volunteering you 
should contact the office. 
 

PARISH MAINTENANCE/IMPROVEMENT 
In the last two weeks, I learned 
quickly how much we have to main-
tain in our parishes.  We lost an air 
conditioning compressor in IC church, 
we needed electrical work done on 
St Rita‟s walk-in freezer, a generator 
at St. Al‟s went down, and a com-
puter at the parish office needed to 
be replaced.  These sorts of things 
should come as no surprise to any-
one who has their own household 
(first time for me!).  You know that 
there‟s only so much we can do to 
prepare for the unexpected.  That‟s 
what this fund is for – to help with 
those unexpected and unpleasant 
surprises that pop up now and then. 
 

HURRICANE DORIAN RELIEF FUND 
I wasn‟t here for the flash flood in 
2016, but the assistance that came 
in from outside of our community 
helped not only in the things of this 
world but in spirit and hope as well.  
This collection will serve to help 
our brothers and sisters in the Ba-
hamas and elsewhere who not only 
need temporal help but are in great 
need of that spirit and hope.  The 
Catholic Church is a catholic (meaning 
universal) Church – we are united 
with so many around the world who 
are just like us who are in need at 
various times.  Fr. Julius shared with 
me that in the 1960‟s the United 
States was sending missionary priests 
to the Philippines and now he and 
his brothers are helping to return 
the favor.  What a wonderful way to 
participate in God‟s providential care! 
Please note that this special collec-
tion will be taken at St. Aloysius on 
October 5-6 and at the other three 
churches on October 12-13 because 
of different envelope schedules. 
 

FRONT COVER 
A very happy birthday to Rose Mariotti 
who recently celebrated her 100th 
birthday.  Rose is the oldest living 
member of St. Rita parish.  God 
bless you Rose! 


